



Acacia response

The Business & Human Rights Resources Centre invited Acacia to respond to the following article;
- "CAG slams mining deals, urges rethink of tax code”, IPP Media 17 April 2017 
http://www.ippmedia.com/en/news/cag-slams-mining-deals-urges-rethink-tax-code 
Acacia provided the following response and also referred us to the official response by Tanzanian Chamber of Mines to articles on the same issue.
“Acacia, like many other mining companies, has agreed to voluntarily comply with a number of the regulations of the 2010 Mining Code despite the terms of legal agreements that the Tanzanian Government signed when the companies originally decided to invest significant amounts of money into Tanzania. 

Acacia decided to take these steps over time to help the Government and Tanzania receive additional benefits for minerals we mine. The voluntary concessions include paying local service levies at North Mara, Buzwagi and Bulyanhulu based on 0.3% of revenues (around US$1 million per mine per year), rather than capping these at US$200,000 per annum, and increasing our royalty payments on revenues from 3% to 4% in 2012, which since that time has increased the royalty paid to the Government by US$50 million. In addition we have listed on the Dar es Salaam Stock Exchange and complied with changes to Tanzania’s VAT refunds regime, amongst other measures.

According to a recent study by EY, for every thousand troy ounces of gold produced in 2016, Acacia adds more than 44 jobs in the Tanzanian economy, $872,000 in value to the Tanzanian economy, and $243,000 in direct, indirect and induced tax revenue. It is also worth noting that during 2016, we spent 80% of the money we generate through sales in Tanzania through payments to employees as wages and benefits, to the government as taxes, and to communities as purchases from local suppliers.

Acacia has not been unfairly benefitting from VAT refunds or VAT relief. Under Tanzanian law, anyone who exports products out of Tanzania - whether they are a mining company or a brewer or a farmer are not required to pay local Tanzanian VAT on the costs of producing those exported goods. This is the approach to VAT which is applied in many other countries around the world.  We comply with the usual Tanzanian system of VAT relief for exporters, by paying our suppliers VAT, but then claiming these VAT amounts back from the Tanzanian Revenue Authority (TRA). This system is currently creating a lot of cash flow issues for all exporters and the TRA, due to the significant amounts of VAT that has been paid but not yet refunded.  

When our mines were originally set up, they had VAT relief, which meant that they did not pay VAT initially, and therefore the Government didn’t need to refund VAT payments. This relief mechanism was beneficial for both the Government and Acacia as it avoided the artificial cash flow strain of paying and then refunding VAT. However this relief was abolished in the 2012 Finance Act, and all exporters including Acacia now have to go through the process of paying VAT and then claiming it back from the TRA.”
